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Legislative Performance Audit and Oversight Committee 
RSA 17-N:1 

 
October 29, 2018 

1:30 PM 
LOB 212 

 
Agenda 

 
 

1. Acceptance of the July 23, 2018 meeting minutes 
 
2. Current status of ongoing performance audits 

 
• Police Standards and Training Council 
• Department of Environmental Services, Wetlands Permitting 
• Adult Parole Board 

 
 

3. Approved audit topics 
 

• Department of Educations, Bureau of Vocational Rehabilitation 
• Department of Health and Human Services, Therapeutic Cannabis 

Program: Issuance of Registry Identification Cards  
 

 
4. Seek and discuss new audit topics 

 
• Letter from DAS re: Succession Planning  

 
 

5. Other business  
 

• Letter from LBA re: Certificate of Impact award 
 
 

6. Date of next meeting and adjournment 
 
 

 





MICHAEL W. KANE, MPA 
Legislative Budget Assistant 

(603) 271-3161

CHRISTOPHER M. SHEA, MPA 
Deputy Legislative Budget Assistant 

(60�) 271-3161
OFFICE OF LEGISLATIVE BUDGET ASSISTANT 

State House, Room 102 

Concord, New Hampshire 03301 

October 10, 2018 

Legislative Performance Audit and Oversight Committee 
The Honorable Lynne Ober, Chair 
State House 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301 

Dear Representative Ober and Members of the Committee: 

STEPHEN C. SMITH, CPA 

Director, Audit Division 

(603) 271-2785 

I am pleased to announce that the National Conference of State Legislatures (NCSL), 
through its National Legislative Program Evaluation Society, has awarded the LBA Audit 
Division with a 2018 Certificate of Impact for its 2016 performance audit on the Bureau of 
Developmental Services Unspent Appropriations. This topic was initiated by the Legislative 
Performance Audit and Oversight Committee's concerns over waitlists for developmental 
disability (DD) and acquired brain disorder (ABD) services. The report identified a number 
of reasons why the Bureau lapsed $40 million in available appropriations while over 100 
clients remained on the DD and ABD waitlists at the end of State fiscal year 2015. The 
award recognizes that this performance audit was able to generate interest by the Legislature, 
public and other organizations, as well as initiate statutory changes by the Legislature and 
program improvements by the Bureau of Developmental Services in order to address the 
issue. 

Significant contributors to this report included Phil Sletten, Steven Grady, Jay Henry, 
Stephen Fox, and Stephen Smith. This award not only recognizes the hard work of LBA 
auditors, but also the dedicated actions taken by the Legislative Branch, Executive Branch, 
and DD and ABD community in response to the report. 

Legislative Budget Assistant 

Enclosure 
cc: LPAOC members 

TDD Aooess: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964 
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